PROGRAM ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW COUNCIL MEETING March 3, 2010, MINUTES 

Present: B. Benken, R. Birkemeier, C. Chang, R. Deleon, L. Farmer, K. Freesemann, K. Janousek, M. Laws,  C. Lindsay, J. Moreno, V. Novack, B. Pernet, H. Nguyen, S. Reddy, S. Sayegh, S. Thomas, C. Warren (J. Grey, K. Hagans, L. Haas, and L. Maxfield excused)

Guests: Harold Schefski, RGRLL; Stephen Cooper, Gary Griswold, George Hart and Eileen Klink, English

The meeting was convened at 2:07 pm in BH302. 

The agenda was approved. 

The minutes of Feb. 3, 2010, were approved as read. 

Keith welcomed ASI representative Stephen Thomas as a new PARC member.

Other announcements were noted in the agenda:

· A new budget presentation, CSULB 2010-11 Budget Planning – February 2010, has now been posted on the Budget Central website. This budget update includes information about the Governor’s January proposed budget for the CUS, updated CSULB budget planning parameters, a summary of divisional budget planning conducted in fall 2009, and preliminary contingency measures due to the range of possible final budget outcomes for 2010-11.

· Review Teams: A gentle reminder to send a copy of the program review report final draft to the Steering Committee for an edit review and table check before submission for Council review.

· The Steering Committee communicates and addresses Council business via email – any questions, please contact us.

· Next scheduled PARC meeting is March 17, 2010, in Brotman Hall, Room 302.

English Program Review Report
The visiting English guests introduced themselves. Lesley Farmer presented the English Review Report. She noted the mission, and highlighted the program changes since the last review.  Enrollments noted different options and service demands. Faculty, including lecturers, were discussed. Assessment efforts since the last study were noted. Recommendations were read.

Several questions were asked, and English faculty also commented on the report.

· The department was very concerned about the accuracy of the tables. They distributed the figures from their self study.  Vance discussed the basis for figures, comparing them to PeopleSoft numbers. The tables will be reviewed for accuracy.

· It was asked how the need for remedial English courses impacted workload. TAs are not used; lecturers teach those courses. The department has been working with SOAR and other targeted programs. The department tries to cap these courses at 20, and used to assign the courses 4 units to acknowledge the effort needed to give feedback on student writing. Up to 73 section of remedial courses are offered, and writing portfolios also need to be reviewed. Offerings depend on Academic Affairs.

· The group discussed courses for students to pass GWAR. Course repetition remains a problem.

· Bottleneck courses were discussed.

· About a dozen MFA and a dozen MA theses are written each year. Because fewer faculty eists in the MFA program, their workload is greater.

· The English webpage needs improvement, which can be supported by the Highly-valued Degree initiative.

The guests were thanked, and the council met in closed session to discuss the report. Lesley was commended for her work. Statistics were again discussed, noting that the “breadcrumbs” for locating the correct table will now be included in new Self Study guidelines. 

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the external Program Review report of the English Program Department as amended. 

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the self-study for program review of the English Program Department.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the English Program Department. 

Elements of Self Study Revisions

Babette disseminated the revised draft document on the elements of academic self-studies. Section IV.B diversity needs some wordsmithing. PARC should email comments to Babette, Keith or Leslie. The final version will be voted on at the next meeting.

Kelly led the discussion about the draft document on the elements of academic support self-studies. The following suggestions were made:

· Section I.B: …describe the changes and trends in the field, …

· Section II.D: Add content about diversity and GE

· Section IV.B: … staff participants.

· Section IV.C: note demographics

· Section VII should be VI

· Appendix 1: PARTICIPATION
· Appendix 1: include examples of data collected

· Appendix 1: add faculty and other participant entities in additional columns

Kelly will make corrections to the document for the next meeting, at which time PARC can vote on it.

Program Review Schedule

· Family and Consumer Services is slated for March 17. 

· Liberal Studies external review is being scheduled. 

· CCPE external review will occur April 27-29.

· Social Work documents are being sent to Sharlene.

· Communicative Disorders will be addressed in 2011.

· ASEC and Journalism are in process.

· Music documents are old and they will submit new Accreditation report soon; Hieu Nguyen will work with Babette Benken to develop an abbreviated report.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

